SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER REGULAR BOARD MEETING MARCH 23, 2020

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Pro-Tem Mark Turner with Donald Schneider by phone, Howard McCormick and Christy Beckman present.

Carlton Britton, Sheriff, joined the meeting. Discussion was held on the possibility of suspending property tax interest payments for local businesses that have been impacted by the COVID-19 virus. McCormick will continue looking into this.

Discussion was held on the newest executive order from Governor Polis and how to put this into effect with the county employees.

Tasha Thode and Michelle Anchondo, Human Services, joined the meeting by phone. McCormick moved to approve the Human Service March 23, 2020 Agenda. Schneider second, carried. McCormick moved to approve the Human Service February 18, 2020 Minutes. Schneider second, carried. The February Financials were reviewed. Schneider moved to approve the financials. McCormick second, carried. Anchondo updated the Board on the current financial situation and that she has been able to bring everything up to date. Schneider moved to approve the proclamation of April as Child Abuse Prevention Month. McCormick second, carried. Discussion was held on staggering of the Human Service employee's. Thode and Anchondo left the meeting.

Schneider moved to put the following in order for Sedgwick County Government Employees: 1. Employee's 65 years old or more are required to stay home, elected officials who are 65 years or more are asked to stay home, regardless Department Heads will be required to stagger the schedules in each of their offices. Exemptions: Emergency Operations Center, Communication Center and Sheriff's Office and Road & Bridge Department. McCormick second, carried.

Schneider moved to approve Joe Sittner as a volunteer to assist Rob Crowder with Emergency Center Operations. McCormick second, carried.

McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting. Schneider second, carried.

Mark Turner, Pro-Tem Chairman	Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board